

## OCTOBER-NOVEMBER UPDATE BETTER MC2 – PROJECT 2020

If you have driven by the campus lately, you have noticed a lot of 'action'! After the Ground Breaking ceremony on September  $23^{rd}$  and the fence installation on the  $27^{th}$  – the process began to 'take off' on October  $7^{th}$  – when the General Contractors began cutting the asphalt. Then, on October  $14^{th}$  – the actual demolition of the grounds began!

There were nearly 60-70 tandem loads of materials hauled from the site to the Sullivan County Memorial Hospital. The school donated the materials to them for the construction of their new Helicopter Pad/Landing Area. Nearly all the ground has been cleared. The excavators began prepping the ground for the base rock. There have been over 50 tandem loads of base rock delivered to the site and this began on October 25<sup>th</sup>.

Currently, the plumbing sub-contractors have been preparing the site for the lines (water and drain), plus moving the Drain-Hole cover nearly 80 feet to the south – this will be placed next to the new 'grease trap' area – just off of the new kitchen. These issues are complex and extremely important as they will be covered by concrete. While the plumbing is being prepared – other areas are also being prepared for the footings. The footings will have different demands, depending on the use of the structure it is supporting.

All in all, the inclement weather has not delayed the overall progress. The schedule calls for concrete work to take place through the month of February, 2020. The visible construction actions will take place in the spring of 2020, with the masonry work and the pre-engineered metal building (gym) construction.

Keep current on the project by visiting the district's website at <a href="www.milan.k12.mo.us">www.milan.k12.mo.us</a>, under the Building Project Tab. Also, you can follow the official Milan C-2 Twitter and Facebook pages to obtain relevant information as well. It is an exciting time to be a part of the MC2 Nation! If you have specific questions, please do not hesitate to contact Dr. Yocom directly at 660-265-4414 Ext. 1 or at <a href="mailto:byocom@milan.k12.mo.us">byocom@milan.k12.mo.us</a>.

(See the attached pictures to get visual viewpoint of the process.)





